Ministry to the Elderly
 None of the normal activities of Care for the Elderly - Sunday@3 services, Music and Movement, and “Day for You” events - have taken place in the last year,
Individual Team members have tried to keep in touch with some individuals, and Birthday cards have been sent to those whose birthdays we know.  
Marge Carver and Niki Breeze have phoned the Music and Movement members fortnightly. When the Wednesday@10.30 service started all those who used to come to Sunday@3 were informed and a few have come (unfortunately we cannot currently provide transport for those less mobile).
In the first lockdown many were helped by members of Holy Trinity who did their shopping and kept in contact with them. 
Although not part of Care for the Elderly, Tewkesbury Outlook (most of the team are HT members) has looked for new ways of ministering to those in care homes, retirement complexes, Tewkesbury Day Centre and the hospital. Services on CD were prepared for Harvest and Christmas, and sent out together with Hymn/carol sheets, cards with scripture verses etc. These were not used as much as it was hoped for practical reasons, but were really appreciated by some. At Christmas we sang carols outside at two venues (covid prevented us going to more).At Easter we sent out 200 individual packs of palm cross, Easter card with explanation of the meaning of Easter, and mini egg, and have had positive comeback. The venues to which we normally go have appreciated the fact that we have kept in touch.			Jean Herrick, Julie Pinder. Marg Carver

